File No. 22-1561

NEIGHBORHOODS AND COMMUNITY ENRICHMENT COMMITTEE REPORT relative to the
status of the Rosecrans Recreation Center Fence Project.

Recommendation for Council action, pursuant to Motion (McOsker — Hutt):

DIRECT the Department of Recreation and Parks (RAP) to report on the status of the
Rosecrans Recreation Center Fence Project, and any necessary actions to ensure timely
completion.

Fiscal Impact Statement: Neither the City Administrative Officer nor the Chief Legislative
Analyst has completed a financial analysis of this report.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.

Summary:

On February 1, 2023, your Committee considered a Motion (McOsker — Hutt) relative to
the status of the Rosecrans Recreation Center Fence Project. According to the Motion,
the North Harbor Gateway Chamber of commerce, along with residents, businesses and
nearby property owners have been working with the RAP on the installation of new
fencing at Rosecrans Recreation Center to help improve safety and security. The fencing
will be installed on the southern border of the park, parallel to the railroad right of way.
The project has been in development for several months and construction has not yet
commenced. After consideration and having provided an opportunity for public comment,
the Committee moved to recommend approval of the Motion. This matter is now
forwarded to the Council for its consideration.

Respectfully Submitted,

Councilmember Eunisses Hernandez, Chair
Neighborhoods and Community Enrichment Committee

MEMBER: VOTE:
HERNANDEZ: YES
LEE: YES
HUTT: YES
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